Your address & Post Code                                                                        Date

Mr. Nigel Huddleston MP
MP for Mid-Worcestershire

House of Commons
London
SW1A 0AA

Dear Mr. Huddleston
Worcestershire Minerals Local Plan
Impact on the Vale of Evesham
Please use your own words based on the suggested wording below. For example: in the first paragraph you may wish to change ‘strong concerns’ to ‘objections’ or ‘worries’; this will make each letter slightly different and have a greater impact on our MP. 
Please send a separate letter from each member of the household over the age of 16 and put your name & address on the reverse of your envelope. 
Don’t forget to ask your neighbours, friends and family to write letters as well. Engaged and coordinated communities DO have an influence on local decisions.
Introduction

I want raise with you my strong concerns regarding the proposals contained within the Worcestershire Minerals Local Plan. (WMLP) and seek your commitment to supporting our objections to any future planning applications made along the banks of the River Avon within your constituency, in particular, those affecting the rural villages of Charlton, Cropthorne, Fladbury and Wick. 

· How long you have lived in the area and why did you choose the village you live in? What do you enjoy about the area?


Even though the policy plan has yet to be formally approved by Worcestershire County Council (WCC) I would like to raise with you several aspects which are already of concern to me:
Please select a mixture of suggested points from the following list that you feel are important to you, and try to give your letter a personal tone using the statements and questions as a guide to your letters structure.
Policy amendment

In order to protect our villages, the parish councils are requesting the following clause be added into the policy: 

“A cordon sanitaire will be in place such that no local settlements are within 1 mile of any mineral working site.” 

A previous, very limited, clause stating a distance of 200 meters should be maintained between residential property and the quarries has been removed from earlier versions by WCC. The reinstatement of our proposed, more robust, clause would go a long way to helping protect communities whilst allowing mineral extraction to take place in safe and appropriate locations. It is very concerning - and sinister - that this clause, specifically designed to protect communities and households, has been removed by WCC.

Sustainability and the environment

· The proposed sites cut through Grade 1 agricultural land. At a time when governments are making loud noises about focusing on global environmental concerns should we not be looking to protect our agricultural land to ensure sustainable and reliable food source instead of destroying it in the name of consumerism? The difficult decision is not to destroy the land: but to protect it.

· I understand that Worcestershire County Council has a legal obligation to provide a set amount of minerals from within its own resources each year. There are a number of sites already operating within the county, fulfilling this need. It has been noted that these sites still have sufficient capacity to meet the county’s obligations for a number of years so there is no need for the council to be putting in place a new policy that gives carte blanche to large mining firms to apply for and get permissions for new sites. The existing sites can meet the county’s requirements for many years to come.

Local Environment

· The development of an open-cast minerals mine will adversely affect the peaceful and natural ambience of the area. Healthy walks which are enjoyed by hundreds of people, not just from the villages, would be ruined by unsightly destruction to farmland and natural habitat, dust and noise.
· There is no denying that an open-cast mine generating dust, noise and habitat destruction would have a significance impact of the ambience of the entire area.

· The trucks needed to transport minerals away from the mines are far too large for the 7.5 Tonne limit on many of the villages’ roads and would run much too close to peoples’ homes causing structural damage over time.
· Previous open-cast mines in the close vicinity, such as the site at Lower Moor, just off the A44 outside Fladbury, demonstrate that it is impossible to restore land to its previous use and state, after minerals have been extracted. Claims by the mining companies to do this are simply false. Even Capability Brown would find it a challenge too far!
· The proposed site between Charlton and Fladbury would be visible for a significant distance; seen clearly from the main tourist areas of The Broadway Tower, Bredon Hill and even the Malvern Hills.
· The open-cast mines will dramatically alter the landscape character of the area both in the immediate locality and when seen from important vantage points. They will quite literally be a scar on the landscape.
Safety

· Based on evidence from existing open-cast mineral mines it is estimated that there would be up to 50 truck-runs, per day, through the villages; dramatically and detrimentally affecting the noise levels, ambience, air quality and road safety within these quiet and safe villages.

· We have two vibrant and thriving village first schools within the area effected, and having these massive trucks passing directly outside them, particularly at the beginning and end of the school day, presents an unacceptable level of danger to our young children.
· Many of the villages affected by these proposals are accessed along narrow, winding country roads without pavements or the build quality of main roads. The size of the trucks will be more than half the width of these lanes meaning that vehicles will find it difficult to pass. In addition, the winding nature of some of the lanes means that drivers may not see the danger until it is too late – serious accidents will occur.  

Communication
· Were you advised about the plan by the County Council or was it through the local meeting and articles in the village magazines and actions of the residents group that you became aware of the proposed open-cast mine site?

· Meetings ‘advertised’ by the County Council and held in Evesham attracted 9 attendees, yet when the parish council organised their own meeting to inform residents about the plans over 250 people attended across two meetings. This clearly demonstrates that if the County Council had kept residents informed, as they argue they do, they would have had a much bigger response and understanding of community opposition to the policy. 
· The parish council have already suggested to the County Council that an article in the council’s own publication ‘Wychavon News’ would be a reasonable way to keep residents informed but this has been rejected by council officials.
· It feels like the Council are trying to gain approval for the WMLP without genuine and constructive consultation with residents and the wider public. This point is further reinforced when you consider that Tarmac have already completed advanced planning work for a site in Charlton, including attempting to purchase properties for destruction. Why would they be spending all this money if they believed their future applications would not be accepted?
I am asking that you speak out publicly against the proposed WMLP and can confirm that you will stand shoulder-to-shoulder with your local constituents to fight any future mining applications through the Vale of Evesham.

Yours sincerely,

Sign and print your name here.

